
My Ref: Scrutiny/Correspondence/MJH 

14 March 2019 

Councillor Sarah Merry 

Cabinet Member - Education and Skills 

County Hall  

CARDIFF  

CF10 4UW 

Dear Sarah 

On behalf of the Committee, I would like to thank you for attending the Children and 

Young People Scrutiny Committee on 12 March 2019, to provide an opening 

statement and answering questions on the School Organisation Proposals: New 

school provision to serve parts of Pontprennau and Old St Mellons– verbal 

briefing on the draft Cabinet Report 

I would also like to thank Nick Batchelar, Director of Education and Lifelong Learning 

and Michele Duddridge-Hossain, Operational Manager Planning and provision, for 

the verbal briefing and answers to Members questions.  

Following the Members consideration of the verbal briefing and answers to questions 

the Committee agreed to support the report to Cabinet on 21 March 2019. 

The Committee also wished to thanks you for attending the meeting for this item and 

wished to inform you that this letter does not require a formal response. 

Yours sincerely 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR LEE BRIDGEMAN 
Chairperson – Children and Young People Scrutiny Committee 

CC: Nick Batchelar, Director of Education and Lifelong learning 
Jo Watkins – Cabinet Business Manger 
Michele Duddridge-Hossain, Operational Manager Planning and provision 

Appendix 5


